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First Methodist Church 
Of Enterprise, AL 

 
Our Vision 

To know Christ and to make  
Him known. 

 
  Our Mission Statement 

First Methodist Church of 
Enterprise, AL is a body of 

believers that works to 
provide a welcoming, loving 

environment, that encourages 
a passionate desire to know 
and serve Christ in our daily 

lives.  We will accomplish our 
mission through the 

following means:  ceaseless 
worship and prayer; 

courageous ministry; creating 
an atmosphere of generosity; 

craving Biblical truth; and 
cultivating genuine 

hospitality. 

SIGN UP FOR FMCE 
PEW NEWS & 

MONTHLY 
NEWSLETTER 

If you would like to receive our 
monthly newsletter and/or 

notifications via FMCE Pew 
News, email 

secretary@fmce.church or call 
334-347-3467 and you will be 
added to the distribution list. 

  Record of  
Our  

Faithfulness 
  

March Total Budget Expenses                $74,785 
March Total Budget Received                $52,500 
March Budget Shortage                   ($22,285) 

 
March Capital Improvement  
   Expenses              $      345 
March Capital Improvement  
   Received             $   1,000 
March Capital Improvement  
   Surplus              $      655 
 

March Ministry Plan Shortage        ($21,630) 
  

(Unaudited as of March 29, 2024) 
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S.T.A.R.S. (Still Thoroughly Active Retired Servants) 
Tuesday, April 9, 2024 ~ 11:30am ~ Fellowship Hall 

For more information, contact Pastor Gary at 334-347-3467 or clergygary@gmail.com 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Parent Conference @ Hillcrest Baptist Church 
Friday, April 5, 2024 ~ 6:00pm  & Saturday, April 6, 2024 ~ 12:00pm 

Childcare provided at FMCE.   

Contact Mrs. Milesa at children@fmce.church or 334-389-1070 for more information. 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

FMCE Women’s Ministry Event 

Friendship Blossom Challenge 
Friday, April 5, 2024 ~ 6:00pm ~ Fellowship Hall 

Bring a friend to bloom and a sack supper/drink. 

Contact Deborah Owens at 334-447-9573. 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

FMCE Prayer Conference 
Friday, April 19, 2024 ~ 5:30pm ~ Fellowship Hall 

Saturday, April 20, 2024 ~ 8:30am ~ Fellowship Hall 

Join us for a weekend of worship with Narrow Road, prayer, and community.  Free lunch on 

Saturday. 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

FMCE 101 ~ New Members Class 
Sunday, April 21, 2024 ~ 10:00am ~ Youth Building Main Hall 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  
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What’s Happening at FMCE 
Each month we’ll use this space to highlight various support teams. 

 

 

Trustees Committee 

There are several projects going on at FMCE.  The biggest has been the carpet replacement 
upstairs in the Educational Building.  Also, the replacement of the men’s restroom upstairs and 
refurbishing the ladies’ restroom downstairs in the Mom’s Day Out area should have been 
completed before Easter.  We had a Church Beautification Day a few weeks ago; a big thank you to 
JoDee Norwood and her committee for making that happen. We will start capital campaigns for 
repairs and restorations in the near future.               

 

 

Worship Commitee 

We have a great committee with committed volunteers.  We appreciate the acolytes we have, but 
we need more.  If you know of any children who would be interested in being an acolyte in the 
Traditional worship service, please contact Debbie McGhee.  A big thank you to Mrs. Betty 
Johnson who is committed to taking the flowers from the altar on Sundays and making small 
bouquets to take to shut-ins and those who are sick or bereaved.   

 

 

Education Committee 

This committee is focusing on curriculum called “The Gospel Project” which is a three-year 
curriculum that covers the entire Bible and has everyone from the little ones to the older ones on 
the same page so when you get you home you can discuss with your family what each learned in 
Sunday School.  Hopefully, it will be more meaningful for the family and will bring more to 
Sunday School.  We’re looking to start this in the fall when kids go back to school.  We are looking 
to have a Sunday School campaign after Easter to encourage more attendance in Sunday School.  

 

 

Celebrate Recovery 

We are averaging 100-120 every Tuesday night.  Currently, members of our CR group go into three 
different prisons and our programs are well attended here and inside those facilities.  We do need 
help in getting into our own Coffee County jail!  On Saturday, April 6th, we are having a CR rally 
here in the Fellowship Hall.  Folks from all around are invited to come to discuss how Celebrate 
Recovery can take the message out a little further and be more effective in the community as a 
whole. 
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April Acolytes &  

Crucifer Schedule 
 

April 7: Acolytes:  Mary Kathryn Marshall 
 Crucifer:   TBD 

April 14: Acolytes:  John Curry Lyons & Mary Kathryn Marshall 
 Crucifer:   Maggie Lyons 

April 21: Acolytes:  Claira Stuart & Walt Stuart 
 Crucifer:   Emily Stuart 

April 28: Acolytes:  Claira Stuart & Walt Stuart 
 Crucifer:   Mary Kathryn Marshall 

Don’t Give Up! 
A Word from Pastor Matt 

 

A 
pril is a fun season because it is in the middle of Spring. April isn’t too hot, but also not too 
cold. Normally, a light freeze may happen at the beginning of April, then you know it is time 
to plant. It is before the busy season of graduation and family vacations. April is also a month 
of active weather and storms. I remember one April 2011, when my life changed. On April 27, 

2011, a series of strong tornadoes ripped through the state in areas like Tuscaloosa, Arab, Phil Campbell, 
and others. In my hometown of Arab, one of these tornadoes passed less than a mile from my home and 
destroyed the home of one of my closest friends. He lost family members that day in the storm. I had 
never seen such destruction.  

Storms arise often in the most unexpected places, seasons, and times. We can prepare all we want, but 
they still do their damage. Our preparation for storms, hard times, troubles, suffering, and days of 
anxiousness is more for the enduring of the trial than the removal of it. It is no misuse of language from 
the Psalmist when he says though he walks through the valley of the shadow of death the rod and staff of 
the Shepherd comfort him. He cannot walk around the darkest valley, but he must endure whatever it 
brings. However, it is the presence of God that comforts him the most as he endures whatever lies within 
the valley. So too with us my friends the troubles of life are often not removed no matter how much we 
pray or prepare. We must endure and we must endure faithfully. We must persevere. Don’t give up my 
friends, but rely upon Christ and one another as we seek to endure all that life brings us for the glory of 
God. Have a blessed April.  

 

In Christ, 
Pastor Matt 
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Pastor Billy’s Notes 
AMAZING GRACE 

John Newton, 1725-1807 (verses 1-4) 

“And God is able to make all grace abound to you, so that in all things at all times...you 

will abound in every good work.”                                             ~2 Corinthians 9:8 

Calling himself a “wretch” who was lost and blind, John Newton recalled leaving school at the age of 

11 to begin life as a rough, debauched seaman. 

Eventually, he engaged in the despicable practice of capturing natives from West Africa to be sold as 

slaves to markets around the world.  But one day, the grace of God put fear into the heart of this wicked 

slave trader through a fierce storm.  Greatly alarmed and fearful of a shipwreck, Newton began to read 

The Imitation of Christ by Thomas á Kempis.  God used this book to lead him to a genuine conversion 

and a dramatic change in his way of life 

Feeling a definite call to study for the ministry, Newton was encouraged and greatly influenced by John 

and Charles Wesley and George Whitefield.  At the age of 39, John Newton became an ordained 

minister of the Anglican church at the little village of Olney, near Cambridge, England.  To add further 

impact to his powerful preaching, Newton introduced simple heartfelt hymns rather than the usual 

psalms in his services.  When enough hymns could not be found, Newton began to write his own, often 

assisted by his close friend, William Cowper.  In 1779, their combined efforts produced the famous 

Olney Hymns hymnal.  “Amazing Grace” was from that collection. 

Until the time of his death at the age of 82, John Newton never ceased to marvel at the grace of God 

that transformed him so completely.  Shortly before his death, he is quoted as proclaiming with a loud 

voice during a message, “My memory is nearly gone, but I remember two things:  That I am a great 

sinner and that Christ is a great Savior!”  What amazing grace! 

“Sing”cerely, 
Pastor Billy 

Office (334) 347-3467 or Cell (334) 494-4066 

Email: music@fmce.church 

The Church Office will be  

CLOSED 
Monday, April 1, 2024. 

We will reopen on 
Tuesday, April 2, 2024 

at 8:00am. 
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I wanted to give you plenty of advance notice so you can put 
it on your calendar.  STARS will be meeting on Tuesday, 
April 9, at 11:30 in the Fellowship Hall, for our luncheon 
and program.  Our guest for our April program will be Mr. 
Jonathan Tullos, City Administrator for Enterprise.  He will be 
sharing an update on the new Veteran’s facility being built 
here, as well as happenings in and around our 
Community.  Come prepared with your questions. 

In order to get an accurate count (we want to have plenty of chicken for everyone) please 
make a reservation for lunch by calling the church office at 334-347-3467 or email me at 
gary@fmce.church.  Our meal will be potluck.  Bring your favorite side dish or dessert to 
share.  

Spread the word!  Invite a friend! 
-Pastor Gary 

 

 

FMCE 

SUNDAY, April 21, 2024 ~ 10:00AM 
Youth Room (Upstairs in the Youth Building) 

Come, learn more about our church and how you can be a part of 
our church family!  Anyone can join us! 

mailto:gary@fmce.church
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It’s April. We just ended the season of lent with the celebration of our Risen Savior on Easter Sunday. If 

you’re like me, you gave up some aspect of technology during lent and are getting back into using it again. 

Something that I’ve noticed with kids, teens, and adults alike (especially myself) is the need for healthy 

boundaries when it comes to the use of phones, tablets, and TV. Amy Diller of Ministry to Parents, a subset 

of YM360, wrote a helpful blog on establishing boundaries with technology for yourself and your teens. She 

says, “As parents, we do know there are benefits to technology, and at the same time, we understand 

enough of the negatives to want to make wise decisions in this area. Whether you are just beginning to think 

about this topic or need to revise what you have in place, be encouraged that you can establish a great plan 

for technology in your home.” Diller offers questions for self-evaluation, such as How often do I do anything 

without my phone?, Do I use my phone/tablet as a distraction?, and Do I practice device-free times at 

home? She also suggests a technology plan including the amount of time you’ll allow devices, non-

negotiable rules, and consequences when someone chooses not to follow the plan. The blog can be found at 

https://ministrytoparents.com/technology-and-your-family-establishing-healthy-boundaries/. I highly 

encourage you to have a family discussion about the use of devices and set some healthy boundaries 

together. 
 

Student Ministry 

We have a Student Softball Team and are playing our games on Tuesdays from April 2 through May 14. Our 

first game is April 2 at 7:00PM vs Refuge Church on Field 2 of the Softball Complex at Johnny Henderson 

Park. April 9, we play Hillcrest Baptist at 6:00 on Field 2, Refuge Church at 7:00 on Field 1, and First Baptist 

at 8:00 on Field 2. 

We are moving along in our Sermon on the Mount series at Student 

Worship. On April 7th, I’ll teach on the heart, anger, loving your enemies, and 

telling the truth. April 14th, we’ll cover giving, possessions, and anxiety. 

Student Worship is Sunday nights from 5:00 to 7:00. 
 

Young Adults 

The YA Sunday Morning Small Group is meeting in the Library. We are 

making some changes to this room and providing refreshments on Sunday 

mornings to create a welcoming atmosphere. If you’re a young adult (19-

29ish), come join Dr. Jean Johnson and/or me as we discuss the Book of 

Luke. 

 
Blessings, 
Amy 
familymin@fmce.church 
256.750.1771 

Dr. Amy Young 

Director of 

Family Ministries 

https://ministrytoparents.com/technology-and-your-family-establishing-healthy-boundaries/
mailto:familymin@fmce.church
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  “Children are a gift from the Lord.” 
Psalm 127 : 3 

Tammy Ezzell, Director 
mdo@fmce.church ~ 334-393-2536 

 April 2024 
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Harry Carver 
Polly Carver 

 
Alvin Sheffield 

Herbert & Joyce Barr 
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Horn, Jr. & Family 

Charlie & Ginny Canon 
 

Roscoe Kahumoku 
Charlie & Ginny Canon 

 
Allen Dunham 

Charlie & Ginny Cannon 

 
Tricia Oates 

Charlie & Ginny Canon 
 

Jimmy Peacock 
Charlie & Ginny Canon 

 
Jim Sickler 

Charlie & Ginny Canon 
 

Therese McCarty 
Christopher & Beth Chiles 

Memorials 

 
“I press on toward the goal for the prize of the upward call of                                     

God in Christ Jesus.” 
~Philippians 3:14~ 

Goals!   We cannot know where we are going without a goal.  How will you get 
there?  How will you know if you are on track?  We read the Bible and Ask the 
Holy Spirit to lead us in the right path Spiritually and we can do the same 
physically.  We know that health is important to God, our bodies are also 
important.  If I don’t take care of it, I don’t have the energy to meet the tasks 
God has for me to accomplish.  Not all our physical goals are met on the scale.  
If we don’t fuel our bodies well and we feel unwell due to inactivity and self-
esteem, we can miss out on the opportunities God sets for us.  Satan can render us ineffective based on 
how we feel about ourselves.  Physical activity, especially with others can not only help us meet our 
physical goals, but our spiritual goals as well.  This ordinary time of year is the perfect time to get moving 
together both in mind and body!   

 

MHR, NASM-CPT, AFAA-CGFI 
Precision Nutrition Level 1 Nutrition Coach 
Precision Nutrition Sleep, Stress and Recovery Coach 

Director of 
Family Life Center 
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Welcome, Celebrate Recovery Leaders – Let’s Fellowship and Learn Together 

Enterprise Celebrate Recovery will host a P8 Rally at First Methodist Church of Enterprise on Saturday, 
April 6, 2024, in the Fellowship Hall.   P8 stands for Principle Eight, “Yield myself to God to be used to 
bring this Good News to others, both by my example and my words.”  Principle Eight is based on the 
Beatitude: “Happy are those who are persecuted because they do what God requires.”   

Welcoming others into our fold is part of our kingdom work on earth.  What was Jesus’ example of 
humble service?  He stood a little child up next to his side and said, “Whoever welcomes this little child 
in my name welcomes me; and whoever welcomes me welcomes the one who sent me.  For it is the one 
who is least among you all who is the greatest.”  Luke 9:48 

We are to walk out Principle 8 by taking the Good News to others in humility through our actions and 
our words.  We strive for this at Celebrate Recovery.  At this P8 rally, we choose to gather with leaders 
from surrounding Celebrate Recovery groups to share best practices of walking out the Good News.  We 
will offer breakfast at 8 am and lunch at noon.  We will worship together at 9 am and hear a message 
from John Pearse, Ministry Leader at Journey Church in Prattville, Alabama.  And, we will have a total of 
nine breakout sessions for attendees to choose from on various aspects of this ministry. 

There are no restrictions on who may attend, so if you have interest in learning more about leadership 
in Celebrate Recovery, we welcome you.  Please let us know which meals you will share with us for 
planning purposes.  And please pray for the success of this new endeavor for Celebrate Recovery.  Thank 
you. 

Jean Johnson 
Ambassador for Enterprise Celebrate Recovery 

FMCE FINANCE MOMENT 
April is one of my favorite months!  It begins with a fun day on the first with April Fools Day, 
but I like it more for the first rite of spring when the Augusta National Golf Club hosts the 
Masters golf tournament!   Also, I have three family members with April birthdays:  sister 
Sheila on the 5th; grandson Whit on the 16th; and son Derek on the 21st!  Then, there’s April 
15th, income tax day!  That day reminds me of the story from the synoptic gospels, when the 
Pharisees and Herodians asked Jesus if they should pay taxes to Caesar?  Jesus asked to see a 
denarius coin and asked whose picture was on the coin?  They replied Caesar’s.  Jesus replied, 
“Render unto Caesar what is Caesar’s and unto God what is God’s.“   Friends, we have to 
render unto Uncle Sam what is Uncle Sam’s, but let’s not forget to render unto God what is 
God’s!  I know we will all be blessed!  PTL!   

~Rex Bynum 
For the FMCE Finance Committee 
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OUR YOUTUBE CHANNEL IS UP AND RUNNING! 
https://www.youtube.com/@FirstMethodistEnterprise/playlists 

https://church.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9995f1237e6966d78b15db8c6&id=f72904bf67&e=063df3b71d
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PRAYER LIST 
 

Please include the following in your daily 
prayers.  If you know someone who should 
be included on this list, please feel free to 
email secretary@fmce.church or 334-347-
3467 to add your request.  If you see 
someone on this list who needs to be 
removed, we would appreciate that 
information as well.  Please pray earnestly 
for these and others you have upon your 
hearts. 

Our Church; Our Nation; Our Frontline 

Workers; Unspoken Concerns; National & 

Worldwide Issues; Natural Disaster Victims; 

Tommy Archie; Jackie Bryars; Kevin 

Cohee; Millie Crowder; Don Ellis; Karen 

Dunham; Gene Gullo; Stan Henson; Peggy 

Jeter; Betty Johnson; Caro & Jack Kaiser; 

Carolyn Lambert; Laura Lolley; Barbara & 

Jeff Luther; Joann McCormack; Gene & 

Katie Marcum; John Miller; Bonnie Morgan; 

Jordan Morrow; The Therese Meuller 

Family; Dorothy Munns; Melissa & Addison 

Paul; Kathryn Peacock; Donna Porta; Jeanne 

Porta; Mary Rutkowski; Dottie Schwartz; 

Alvin Sheffield; Devin Singletary; Richard 

Talbot; Anna Tinsley; Eddie Tinsley; 

Gordon Wilson; Marci Young. 

 

 
 
 

April 
1 – Mary Rollins 
2 – None 
3 – Clair Sarazen-Carroll 
4 – Gibson Charlton, Paul Russell 
5 – Mary Helen Cotter, Jeff Luther, Beth Anne Pollard 
6 – None 
7 – Steve Ray 
8 – John Robert Chancey, Laura Wildzunas 
9 –  
10 – Charlie Canon, William Krajnik, Wyatt Krajnik 
11 – Stephanie Dillard 
12 – None 
13 – Annie Sawyer 
14 – Haden Smith, Walt Stuart 
15 – None 
16 – Emily Stuart 
17 – None 
18 – None 
19 – Anthony Craighead 
20 – Lori Carter 
21 – Jackie Bryars, Derek Bynum 
22 – Vonda Cotter, Amie Harrington 
23 – Alex Barr, Claira Stuart 
24 – David Ellisor 
25 – Pastor Matt Jordan 
26 – Charles Strickland 
27 – None 
28 – Jacquelin Hines 
29 – Nicole Sharp 
30 – None  
 
 

1 – Mary Rollins 
2 – Jay Beckwith 
3 – Jean Russell 
4 – None 
5 – Shannon Chancey 
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*Nursery Provided 

 

Everyone Is Invited! 
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